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Newsletter of the Sabre Sailing Association of Vic

September / October 2009 


So here we go again. Barely time for a scratch and a stretch, and it’s time to think about pulling out your smelly wetsuit and choosing some naff coloured zinc block. For those of you who competed in the Winter Series obviously this doesn’t apply and well done for being such dedicated sailors (although the last time I looked up the definition of Adult, it said ‘one old enough to know better’).    

We trust this Newsletter reaches you in good spirits and you are ready for another round of super sailing. The Sabres are continuing to go from strength to strength .We now have a Western Australian Association with a competitive fleet racing out of Perth. There are good levels of growth in both South Australia and Queensland and over the last 2 seasons we have seen more clubs around Victoria (Gippsland, Safety Beach and McCraes ) in various phases of developing  enthusiastic Sabre fleets. 

Yachting Australia would be well challenged to find any class that could consistently boast a National Regatta that sported 80+ boats on a constant basis at its major regatta. Wake up guys.

Welcome Western Australia 

There is a welcome edition to the Sabre Association with the inauguration of the WA Sabre Association. The sand-hoppers have certainly hopped to it and they have established a regular racing fleet in no time flat, competing out of the Perth Dinghy Sailing Club located at Matilda Bay on the Swan River. We think the Sabre will be ideally suited to the fresher winds of Perth and hope ’The Doctor’ will provide ample opportunity to get out there and enjoy what Sabre’s are all about.

The Association sincerely welcomes you and while the geographical challenge remains a large one, we certainly hope that in the not too distant future we will see some opportunity to sail with each other.

32nd Nationals at Bellerive Yacht Club

(28 Dec – 3 January 2010)
The National Championships this year return to the Apple Isle, which we last visited in the 2005/6 season. As a regatta experience Tasmania was memorable for its variable wind (lots and little) the tide and the various things to do, but mostly for its hosts and that great sense of atmosphere and enjoyment that we all enjoyed. 

The racing will be held on the waters of the River Derwent, downstream from the Tasman Bridge and out of the tide (this will please Alan Riley who by now should have erased the memory banks of his near encounter with the bridge pylons) and will be adjacent to Bellerive Bluff. 

All details are on the Sabre Association website 

http://www.sabre.org.au
Entry Form should be lodged with Chris Keil, Sabre Sailing Association of Tasmania, 27 Honolulu Street, Midway Point, Tasmania 7171 

There are too many reasons to list as to why we should all attend, and besides the Tasmanian Sabre Association has done it for us, so check out the website and you’ll see why we should all be in Hobart over New Years. 

The format this year is scheduled for 2 afternoon races over 4 race days and 1 race on presentation night so get out there, get those bodies on the treadmill and get training.   And a friendly reminder that your entry should be in by 29 November to avoid the late entry fee.
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Bellerive Yacht Club – looks good

31st Nationals at Safety Beach (2008/9)

The Nationals at Safety Beach will be remembered for its consistent breezes, strong regatta competition and large fleets, with 80 entrants taking part. Safety Beach put on a fine regatta and the event was enjoyable both on and off the water.  Many thanks to all those who helped run the regatta, and of course to all the competitors who make the Sabres such an enjoyable class in which to compete.
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2 Races back to back, 5th attempt at a start; 30secs later, and your legs are telling you something
Overall winners were as follows:

1.  Alex Newman

BRYC

2.  Callum Burns 
BYS

3.  Wayne Bates 
BYS

4.  Alan Riley 

BYS

5.  Chris Dance 

BRYC

6.  Russell Rooney 
BRYC

7.  Matt Westland 
LSC

8.  John Gratton 

BSYC

9.  Andy McIntyre 
BYS

10.Dean Francis 
BSYC

Juniors 


Robbie Graham 
BYS

Seniors

 
Alex Newman 
BRYC

Masters 

Callum Burns 
BYS

Grand Masters 

Matt Westland 
LSC

Veterans 

John Gratton 
BSYC

Ladies 


Fiona McCulloch BRYC

The Top Three –Showing Their Form
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Alex ‘One –Pump’ Newman in Enough Rope, it was close at the top, so consistency was the name of the game. 

Alex scored 4 wins and dropped two 8ths, thoroughly deserving the win.  
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Callum Burns –admiring his Purple Patch. Leading before the last race, Callum looked to have it under control before a 90 Deg Shift in Race 9 
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Wayne Bates in Outabaloo (sailing 100m past the top mark). Again in a testament to the closeness of the racing, Wayne Chris Dance and Alan Riley were all mathematically well in touch before Race 9   
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And a Final Shot to remind you of those Starts

Vic States at Gippsland

This year the Victorian State Titles were conducted at Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club. Over 50 entrants turned out to contest what was a tightly fought series. Eventual winner Chris Dance shone through with superior boat speed and tactics on the final day where lighter winds prevailed.

 Five races out of 6 were completed - with the breeze arriving a little too late on the Monday to get the fleet away. Saturday saw a nice 15 knot breeze, with Sunday having 5-10 knots. Many competitors took their families down, given the 3 day format and the renowned beauty of the Gippsland Lakes.  

With it having been a 15 year time lag since we last held a championship at Gippsland, we were certainly given a very warm welcome by the locals, and the regatta was also well supported with 10 local boats. 

One highlight of the regatta was the inaugural use of the 'Switchblade' junior sail by 13 yr old Jack Felsethal on the Saturday. Realising that the sail could not be used to officially gain finishing points in the series, Jack swapped over to a normal sail on the Sunday and pulled a 2nd and a 4th!  That allowed the sail to be used by someone even younger - enter Luke Martin, who at 10 years old is surely the youngest ever Sabre sailor to race in a state championship.  

There was great racing at the front of the fleet, with ultimate victory going to Chris Dance from Black Rock, with Blairgowrie sailors Alan Riley and Callum Burns in 2nd and 3rd. 

The Top Five Results

	1 
	 
	1769
	Espresso
	C Dance

	2 
	 
	1754
	Zap
	A Riley

	3 
	 
	1743
	Purple Patch
	C Burns

	4 
	 
	1758
	Black Ice
	I Dixon

	5 
	 
	1771
	Queens Boulevard
	A McIntyre


Keep Your Calender Free For These…

Annual Teams Racing at Mordialloc Sailing Club

Saturday 28th November is the date for the annual teams racing event at Mordialloc. There will be a sail and foil measurement session in the morning (probably the only chance before the Nationals), then we get into the racing.

The normal format is to establish teams of 4 from any club and the best 3 placings in each team contribute to their score. We will lasso together some All Stars teams for those who haven’t got enough from their own club. So come down, get measured and get racing 

[image: image8.jpg]



While not quite the youngest sailor Michael Tolhurst enjoyed his time at Safety Beach in what was the oldest boat. Just Me 289

Victorian State Titles at Black Rock Yacht Club

The 2010 Victorian State Titles will be contested at BRYC this year. The regatta will be conducted over the weekend of 13th and 14th of February 2010.   Full race format will be available closer to the time, however we are expecting to run 5 races over the 2 days. 

The record for contesting a State championship in Victoria stands at 69 in Blairgowrie in 2007, so let’s we can go one better in 2010.
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James Hall in showing good style in Just a Minute

Training Weekend at Black Rock 

3rd & 4th Oct

The training weekend is on again this year, and the sessions get better and better.  This year there will be a mixture of practical and theory to test both body and brain.  There is as always something new to be learnt in any pursuit, and if you think you know it all, it’s time to put the pool cue back the rack, so get down to Black rock to participate, have some fun and learn from some of best sailors in the class.

The programme will be fairly similar to previous years and we will be envisaging running  the sessions  over 2 days with a stronger theme on the beginner sessions on the Saturday and advanced on the Sunday. 

Provisional Content for Training Programme:

Saturday Session  

Boat Set Up and Tune 

Boat Handling

Rules (Basic)

Know your Flags, how many of you really do?

On the water sessions 

Sunday Session 

Regatta Preparation

Making a Personal Long Term Sailing Plan

Advanced Rules Session

More on Mental preparation for sailing success

Strategy and Tactics

Obviously there is a lot of content here so we may refine subject to the demands of the day, the weather, the skill sets of the sailor attending and time. However as always the intention is for you to get some free coaching and a free sausage, so how could you refuse? 
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Tully Hiscock the youngest competitor at Safety Beach (13yo) put in a creditable performance at Safety Beach despite the stronger breezes.

Switchblade Sail

The switchblade sail is continuing to attract the younger set to the class (or at least those with more body piercings and hair product), particularly after the success shown by Jack Felsethal at the State Championships. The sail has been tweaked and refined over the winter so the Association will make sure we put it on display either on the beach or on the water at every opportunity. So why are we trying this?

What the sabre membership has observed is;

1. We have a far smaller number of teenage sabre sailors these days. While it must be said the class is in rude health with 80 boats at the Nationals we do want to increase the number of youth sailors to underwrite the future of the Class (and for the opportunity to hopefully show our kids a thing or two!)

2. Many teenage sailors coming out of Minnows, Sabots and Optimists who want to sail a single-hander  perceive the only choice is a Laser 4.7 which is too big and heavy for many of them (plus a little intense but we didn’t say that!)

What we want to do is attract them into the Sabre and access the great competition and spirit that we have. Therefore the idea is to do for the Sabre what the Laser 4.7 has done for the Laser ie provide a pathway for teenagers who may be too small for the full rig for a few years. 

For more information on the sail

Callum Burns on 0419 308 599, or 

Wayne Bates  on  0430192283

Alternatively Andy Mac (media mogul) has put together a video clip…to view go onto www.youtube.com and search for ‘switchblade sail Blairgowrie sabre”
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Finn Prosser Wood in Chief another Junior who enjoyed himself at Safety Beach

Around The Clubs

ALBERT SAILING CLUB

The Albert Sailing Club completed its 2009 Winter Season on 15 August.  A total of seventeen days racing was conducted and the weather was kind with generally good breezes and moderate temperatures (for winter).  Rainfall and drainage recovery systems have been sufficient to maintain water levels in the lake and auger well for the forthcoming warmer weather.

Sabre fleets comprised up to seventeen boats and competition was conducted with enthusiasm.  Loss of wind strength over the course of some races saw one race where no finishers were recorded, and a few more where frustration led to withdrawals among competitors.

The usual offenders presented themselves on the result sheets – Geoff Saliva in 1021 is always competitive and Ron Fergusson in 1009 returned to the scoreboard after his recovery from torn muscles/ligaments in his arm.  Winter member James Mare in No. 1234 quickly became a familiar member of the leading bunch.

The Winter aggregate was captured by Ron Fergusson in his old woody.  It looks like Ron is well recovered from health problems that kept him out of the early races of the season.

Three heats of the SSAV winter series were conducted at Albert with Chris Dance proving superior on each occasion in his YMS frp hull "Espresso".

The annual Mudpuddler Regatta was conducted on 20 & 21 June and the Sabres trophy fell to Chris Dance from John Dixon.  Chris scored only 8 points from 6 races counted. 
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18 July - Jason Clark in 1490 leads James Mare in 1234

BLACK ROCK

It's been a great year for Sabre Sailing at Black Rock.  Fast sea breeze reaches, close racing, new sailors joining the fleet, and of course the victory over arch rivals Blairgowrie YS at the inaugural Mordialloc team’s race :-)

The highlight of the season for all us Black Rock regulars occurred one sunny light day, when the guns from Blairgowrie joined us for the club race.  Intending to fire up the "youthful types", our unofficial fleet captain John Dick remarked, "We can't let any of these visitors win on our turf!".  The race kicked off in a dying breeze.  A large swing split the fleet leaving the visitors out front with one lone local - John himself.   John flew the club flag high and held off the hungry pack of visitors to take the gun.  It was a great moment seeing that John himself indicated only a few weeks earlier that this might be the first season since 1945 that he had not won at least one club race!

The club championship was a close affair and decided on count back with current national champion Alex Newman taking it from Chris Dance. The ever-consistent David Wood completed the podium.


The handicap events were an equally close affair with Ashley Parkinson in Sealed Section taking out the pre-Christmas Spring Series and John Dixon in is new vessel, Black Ice, showing consistent and improving form to win the Cerberus Series Handicap.
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Chris secured a highly deserved 5th at Safety Beach in a very tight bunch at the top
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RnR from BRYC Bagged a 6th
BLAIRGOWRIE

The 2008/2009 season at BYS brought us the full spectrum of sailing conditions, some new boats, a couple of new faces and fabulous racing right throughout the fleet.  Pre Christmas sailing proved testing with some particularly windy races that turned out to be great training sessions for the blustery conditions experienced during the Safety Beach Nationals.

Club racing honours were shared amongst some 15 boats across the A and B divisions with the three Andy’s…Mac, Graham and Little sharing the A Division Aggregate spoils after a very tight series.  Callum Burns enjoyed a speed edge in the windier races, but an early season dismasting cost him a podium place.

Special congratulations must go to Lucy Harding, our B Division champion in her first sailing season.  Lucy was most definitely the bearer of the broadest grin on presentation night.

Other multiple event  winners included John Petschel in Aquaholic and the Milky Mulcahy sailing Oxford Blue.

Of course several of our number that frequent the club racing scene less often are indeed the most fleet of hull at representative level.  Alan Riley and Wayne Bates continued their outstanding run of top four finishes at State and National level, although this year it was the canny Callum Burns who claimed our best representative result, inched out of the national title by just one point.  So close in fact, that had a fellow club mate not lost the lead on the last beat of the last heat to the eventual winner Alex Newman, Callum would have collected the silverware (oops!).  We understand however that Mr Burns has already commenced a rigorous training regime in preparation for the upcoming Bellerive Nationals, an event that will host a strong BYS contingent.

Special mention should also be made of Robbie Graham for his third consecutive National Junior title, an outstanding achievement. 

It was particularly enjoyable for the BYS travellers to enjoy some spirited rivalry and close competition, most particularly with our Black Rock counterparts.  On behalf of all the BYS Sabre sailors, we warmly congratulate Alex Newman and Chris Dance for their National and State title wins, not only for the podium result but also their focus, dedication and sportsmanship that served as a reminder to all of us of how a championship campaign should be mounted.  Marvellous stuff!

This coming season is eagerly anticipated by all of us, but especially those including Rob Toth, Marty Kudnig and Jonathan Harding (or will it be Lucy?) that each have new YMS boats ready to hit the water.  May I also reveal that there has been a lot of “rattling” over the email during winter and it will be interesting to see how some of these personal battles play out on the water ‘coos as we all know, come November, the Sabre is mightier than the keyboard…
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Alan Riley from BYS scored a 4th at Safety Beach courtesy of his lucky yellow overalls

ELWOOD

For those of you that sailed in the Victorian State Championships at Elwood, your memories are probably of big seas, good breeze, spectacular gybes and the fantastic class photographs that I note have been used to promote the class.  Those were not typical conditions and especially last season where the breezes and conditions were anything but typical. Elwood SC has a fantastic fleet of Sabres. Why are they fantastic? Because they are keen & sail every week. The racing is tight and the general camaraderie of the class is inspiring to others. 

Last season the Club boasted a fleet of 9 Sabres. Randal Garnham built a new boat (1782), and proved to be very competitive and required a wheel barrow at club presentation.  Randal was ably supported at the pointy end of the fleet by David Wilkinson (1416), Brian Adeney (1346), Brian Proven (1544)  and Paul Stamp (1470), all on the pace and generating the excellent class racing that is usually associated with the Sabre Class.

Since the Associations last visit to Elwood SC, significant works have been carried out on the waterfront and club precinct.  The results were worth the wait and pain of living through the construction phase throughout the majority of last season.  The Club can now boast grassed rigging and wash down areas, improved vehicular access with a "ring road" circling the club (keep all clubs to port when accessing), and tank water for boat wash down and a few other niceties.  It is worth a look if you are in the vicinity.

If you want more information regarding Elwood SC please see our website - www.elwoodsc.com. Our Winter Season is now over, but the new summer season commences on Sunday 20th Sept followed by Sunday 27th Sept, and then the program reverts to Saturdays. Our Club Calender is on our webpage(refer "quick links"). Visitors & new members are most welcome.

 For Youth sailors, please note the ESC Youth Regatta 5th & 6th of December - short course coaching regatta - details on the website. 
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‘So You Win Again’.

Mini G (aka Robbie Graham) takes the Juniors at Safety Beach for the third year running!

GIPPSLAND LAKES

It would appear that sailors at GLYC just can't get enough on water time.  Mind you, it is not on Sabres during the winter months.  Many of our sabre fleet also own or have friends who own trailerable yachts.  When the weather is less than pleasant, the thought of donning a wetsuit and getting it wet just does not fit the bill, so during the winter recess Sabre sailors often become saner sailors and race the weekly Tuesday Sternchaser aboard something a tad more civilised and considerably more drier.  The rest of our junior fleet are at school.  Messers Bacon, Lessels and Van Elden play with bigger boats and Foley, Frecheville and Heaney have to go to work.  

The Club winter series, raced on the first Sunday of the month, has yet to see an OTB craft face the start line.  Whether or not the weather has had anything to do with it, GLYC sabre sailors are soft (or sensible) over winter.

Roll on Opening Day on October 12.  Sabres are still very much the single handed OTB class boat at the Club and there is much enthusiasm amongst the junior members hoping to get out there and show the older crew just how it should be done.

Of some concern to Club management is the proposed part time defection of John Foley and Tim Heaney to the multihull division.  Together they have bought a Mosquito and are currently refitting it with ideas of sailing it every other weekend.  A pretty "smik" idea except that neither will be able to race enough times on any boat to be considered for the Club Aggregate awards.  After a year on the Start Boat I am personally looking forward to getting back on a sabre.  A bit of "Class Action" is much needed.
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Brianna Collins from GLYC competing flat out at Safety Beach

MORDIALLOC

Mordialloc Sailing Club (MSC) has a diverse range of talent and experience within the Sabre fleet of 14 boats.  Anywhere from 3 skippers around the top 20-30 in Nationals, to new sailors who are learning the basics of sailing. This means on Saturday race days, there is usually a large gap between first and last. This issue means that unless we cater for these different talents and requirements, MSC will only have a small Sabre fleet in years to come.   Therefore, to counter this problem and nurture the Sabre fleet which includes three lady sailors, the skippers had a lunch time discussion/meeting and out of that, a questionnaire was created. The resulting ideas will be explored in the coming season.  Except for the training which will hopefully be most weekends, each idea will only be trialed a couple of times during the year depending on their success.


1) Sabre training of an AM - this will be run alongside normal Sail Training at the club with a small triangle (each leg 200 metres long) and up to 5 starts to begin with. As skippers develop, training in all facets of sailing will be covered. Currently we are looking at approx. 6 boats to start the course.


2) In some races the top three sailors will sail up to the longer Laser windward mark (first lap only) and expect to come around mid fleet after the first triangle. This will give all other sailors a chance at being at the front of the fleet.  

3) Handicap starts - some sailors will start at the normal start time. Other groups will start one minute and four minutes later. The top 3 boats will then start 30 secs prior to the next start.

 4) Finish behind your "Buddy" boat - this is where a faster boat stays behind one of the slower boats and can assist with showing the slower boat how to improve e.g. sail trim, hiking, windshifts etc. The faster boat can only finish after their buddy boat has finished.   A variation to this could be to discuss on shore and before the start, the required tactics for the day. What is required and which side of the course to go etc.

 
5) Coffee shop (Seaford) - this was quite successful last year and will be continued next season. An early start of 9:30 - 10:00 am on the water for a leisurely sail to the Seaford Coffee shop for an hour or so.  Then a sail back to the club for afternoon racing.  Other destinations may also be possible.


6) Create Divisions 1, 2, 3 & 4 within the fleet  - all boats will sail together as normal but there will be 4 divisions within the fleet.  This should create some in-fleet racing and provide some added interest to those who find themselves near the back of the fleet.


7) Serious racing - this is the normal Championship / Perpetual (and Aggregate) racing which will probably remain the main form of sailing. 


So, if you have a Sabre and are not currently a member of a club, please join Mordialloc. We would love to have you as part of our fleet.  MSC sailors probably enjoy the social aspects of the club just as much as the sailing, so I'm sure you will thoroughly enjoy the experience.  

McCRAE

The McCrae Yacht Club is an ever growing club, with a focus on family participation. We currently have a fleet of approximately 10 sabres, with this number set to increase as our extremely successful pacer crews outgrow the need to sail with their parents. These outcast skippers are finding great satisfaction in competing against their children in the one man monohull Sabre class.

The sailing season at McCrae runs from October through to April.  Club races occur every Saturday at 2.30pm with a total of 70 plus boats participating.  The sabres start with the pacers, in a competitive fleet of over 25 boats. We would like to extend an open invitation to any interested sailors to join us for a great day of sailing at McCrae, at anytime throughout the season.  For further information contact rear-commodore Steve Berryman on 0418 350 162.
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Lisa Barrand in Dire Straits flying the flag for McCrae 

SUGARLOAF

Sugarloaf Sailing Club has a strong Sabre fleet with 17 boats competing in the 2008-09 season. Dave Edwards (1551 Cut to the Case) took out the club championship, keeping the Sabres as the boats to try and beat.  

Sugarloaf is back sailing again after a mid-winter hiatus.  The club’s sailing program normally continues through the winter but this year a combination of low water and construction activities has kept us off the water.  Sugarloaf is part of Melbourne’s water supply system and as an off-river storage is dependent on pumping from the Yarra River.  Low rainfall and stream flows have meant that, like most of Melbourne’s water storages, the level has been low through most of winter.  This has been compounded by the installation of an 11,000 volt cable across the floor of the lake.  This cable will connect a mini-hydro power station at the end of the Sugarloaf Pipeline to Victoria’s power grid.  A result of this is that we now have an “anchor exclusion zone” running across the lake – so, if you’re sailing at Sugarloaf don’t carry an anchor!

The winter season was reduced to two races – but a series is a series.  The club is now back in full swing, the summer season has started so we are now racing every Saturday (1.30 pm start).  The water level is steadily rising so all is good.  The club is also open on Sundays for general sailing. So, if you’re in the eastern/northern suburbs and need to satisfy your sailing urges – head out to Sugarloaf – visitors are always welcome.  All the information that you might need (water, wind, sailing program, etc) is on the club’s website www.sailsugarloaf.com.
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Michael Skewes of Sugarloaf eats cake in a wave of Safety Beach (Michael is the talented creator of the Artwork used for prize giving at most Sabre Regattas) 

WILLIAMSTOWN

The season will commence for WSC on Saturday 11 October with race starts 14:00.  

The same sailors turn up at Nationals & State Titles and consistently put in a good show at regional and National competitions; this is reflected in the club level results. 

WSC Sabre Class Championship Results: 

	1
	1647
	Seabeat
	A Keil

	2
	1606
	Rakali
	P Webster

	3
	1642
	Aten
	L Raymond


Sabre National Titles - Safety Beach:

Andrew, Daniel, Catherine, Chris, Pam & Susannah, plus our Team Manager, Beaty Masters ventured to SBSC over the Xmas/New Year and really enjoyed themselves with Daniel scoring a 14th a strong competition.

Everyone had a great time sailing, trying to launch off the beach in strong winds & juggling the boat on the water, to stay upright; catching up with other sailors, especially the Queenslanders. Special thanks must go to Beaty, Chris & Catherine Masters; for entertaining the Willy/Qld sailors at their holiday home. Their hospitality was gratefully appreciated.

Australian Masters Games – Geelong:

Susannah, Andrew & Pam had a great time sailing out of RGYC. Can recommend sailing in the Masters Games and if you have the opportunity to sail at RGYC, you will not be disappointed. RGYC may have been shell shocked by the calibre of the Sabre fleet.  The Old guys from BRYC are formidable, wily old coyotes in boats. 

State Titles - Gippsland Lakes YC:

Leon, Andrew, Daniel, Chris, Catherine, Susannah & Ivan represented Willy.  All had mixed results.  Some were happy with their sailing and others felt that they can’t put it together, when it comes to National & State Titles. Another good reason to show up to the Sabre Training weekend.  Congratulations to Chris who won the Veterans Div. & Catherine who was 2nd in the under 65kg.

Queensland State Titles 10-12 April Lake Cootharaba SC, Boreen Point: Pam the Mexican, sailed North of the border in Sue Hextell’s “It’s an Illusion” aptly named. FANTASTIC.   It was a great sailing club, great lake, very friendly and dedicated members, who can professionally run a Sailing Regatta.  Plus they make mouth watering burgers!
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Doing what they do best, the Keil boys from Williamstown like hunting in packs to put fear into the fleet everywhere (roll the John Williams ‘Jaws’ soundtrack).

Hail ‘The Traveller’

While we all normally focus on the front runners of most classes, one of the things that make the Sabre class particularly enjoyable is the large number of people who make the annual pilgrimage to the National Championships. 

For this segment we have concentrated on the Non Victorian traveller, as we recognise that for most of the other states their respective and relative travel distances are often greater, even more so than for the irrepressible Tasmanians.  So this little sector is a hail to ‘The Traveller’, and while a beer for the drive ahead is probably more attractive a proposition than your picture in the Newsletter, we say three cheers to the Travelling sabre sailor and here are some snaps of the more road hardened  amongst us.

The South Australians
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Robert Gale getting in a Pickle

  Robert is a veteran of Queensland, Victoria and Tassie.
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Dean Francis in Eye of the Tiger (Dean denies it but the committee think he was a ‘007’ Body Double) 
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John (Silver Fox) Gratton in Get Real. John has done it all except Tassie (C’mon John!)

The Queenslanders 
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Anne Musset in Go Anna- (Go!)
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Peter Skinner showing us that like a good red, we improve with age
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Sue Hextell stamping some authority in Big Foot

And Finally the Tasmanians
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Nana Bradshaw in Rattle and Hum with a new leg over the side ‘self-propulsion’ method of improving boat speed!
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Andrew ‘The Fist’ getting some horizontal action
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Caitlyn Druery shows us her ‘Tenacity’
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Phillipa and Eric Szabo sticking together on and off the water.
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And finally Matt Westland provides us with why we do it every weekend in his latest creation Alchemy
	Sabre Activity Calendar

	 Series 2009-10 

	
	
	
	

	DATE
	ACTIVITY
	LOCATION
	START TIME

	Saturday 3rd October
	Training weekend  & Annual General Meeting
	Black Rock YC
	930am

	Sunday 4th October
	Training weekend  & Annual General Meeting
	Black Rock YC
	930am

	Saturday 28th November
	Measurement session
 (pre Nationals)
	Mordialloc SC
	10am

	Saturday 28th November
	Teams Racing
	Mordialloc SC
	130pm

	Saturday 27th December (Start)
	Nationals 
	Tasmania
	N/A

	Saturday 3rd January (End)
	Nationals 
	Tasmania
	N/A

	Saturday, 16 January 2010
	Measurement Session
	Blairgowrie YS
	230pm

	Saturday, 16 January 2010
	Secretary's Race
New Year Race Weekend
	Blairgowrie YS
	230pm

	Sunday, 17 January 2010
	New Year Race Weekend
	Blairgowrie YS
	2pm

	20th February 2010
	State Titles
	Black Rock YC
	TBC

	21st February 2010
	State Titles
	Black Rock YC
	TBC

	27th February 2010
	State Titles (contingency)
	Black Rock YC
	TBC

	28th February 2010
	State Titles (contingency)
	Black Rock YC
	TBC


THE CALENDER FOR 2009/10 

Brought to you by the Vic Committee 







